
Water Committee Meeting Minutes 

June 17, 2024 

 

The meeting was called to order at 2:00PM by Chairman Eyrich. 

Others present were members Kellie Ferrell and Bob Porth, also in attendance were Mayor 
Wise and Water Supt. Cappellano. 

 

Under old business the first item was the subject of the commercial water meter at the 
Downtown Motel. Originally the City had provided the meter at its own cost. Four months 
ago, the meter had stopped transmitting water usage data. The meter was in the basement 
of the motel, and everything was locked up. Finally, when access was gained to the meter, 
it was discovered that the electronic transmitter was missing. We repossessed the meter 
and told the motel owner that he had two choices. One is to buy the meter and replace the 
electronic transmitter or to pay the City for a new transmitter and the full cost of installing 
the meter in a meter pit outside his building. Everyone at the meeting agreed on these 
options. 

 

The second item under old business involved discussing the proposal that Teasdale Foods 
wants to increase their daily effluent discharge of water into the pre-treatment lagoons by 
50,000 to 100,000 gallons per day. After some discussion it was decided that further 
information is needed and a meeting with Teasdale representatives is necessary. 

 

Under new business, Chairman Eyrich brought up the idea of installing an RV dump station 
in the city. Various locations were suggested. It was decided that use of the dump station 
would be by permit only. A new ordinance will have to be drafted and passed with all the 
specifics. Supt. Cappellano, along with his employees, and Chairman will work on a 
location and details of the program. They will report back to the Committee later.  

 

No further business appearing, the meeting adjourned at approximately 4:45 PM. 

 



Chairman Stephen Eyrich reporting. 

 


